ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
21st May, 2001

Meeting commenced:
1.30 p.m.
"
ended:
4.10 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Lightup - in the Chair

Councillors Hincks, A.K. Holt, T. Holt, Johnson, Judge, B.P. Murphy, Payne and Salmon
1.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 23rd April, 2001, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record subject to the inclusion of Councillor T. Holt in the list of apologies together with the following amendment:-

Minute 106(b) to read:
Dave Tinker reported that job descriptions have been amended to encompass the responsibility for the Directorate's Co-ordinators to address any issues falling within the remit of the Contact Services Division, not officers across the authority.

2.
ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE WORKPLAN
The Director of Corporate Services submitted an updated workplan for the Environmental Scrutiny Committee for 2001.  The workplan contained amended details of forthcoming reports to future meetings, together with reasons for the submissions of the report and persons requested to attend.

Members expressed concern that the joint report of the Directors of Development Services and Environmental Services on the current position regarding joint working between the two Directorates on the cleansing of drains and gullies, had not been submitted despite the report being requested in March, 2001.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the updated Environmental Scrutiny Workplan for 2001 be noted.



(2) THAT the Directors of Environmental Services and Development Services be informed of the Committee's concern regarding the absence of a report on the current position regarding joint working between the two Directorates in cleansing of drains and gullies, despite the request being made on 19th March, 2001.



(3) THAT approval be given to an additional meeting of the Committee to be held on 25th June, 2001, commencing at 10.00 a.m.

3.
KEY BEST-VALUE PERFORMANCE INDICATOR RESULTS FOR 2000/2001

The Director of Development Services submitted a report which informed Members of the key nationally set Best Value or Audit Commission Performance Indicators for Development Services Directorate for the year 2000/2001.

The report set out how the Directorate had performed against key nationally set performance indicators.  Good performance against these indicators was important as it demonstrated to independent auditors that the Council was performing well in key Best Value areas.  The Development Services Directorate was seen to be providing good services in areas having high interaction with the community, it compared well against other similar local authorities in nationally set indicators and was driven by the desire for continuous improvement.  

Members (a) requested that future graphs should include comparisons with other Greater Manchester Authorities where possible, (b) commented on the need for improvements on public buildings in terms of access for disabled people and requested that update reports be submitted at regular intervals throughout the year (c) requested information on the Broadoak footpath together with details of footpaths across the city, and (d) requested a future report to be submitted to the meeting in July detailing further information on traffic accidents with particular regard to comparing 1994/98 figures with current statistics.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT further reports be submitted at regular intervals throughout the year on access to public buildings for disabled people.



(3) THAT a further report be submitted to the July meeting on traffic accident.



(4) THAT details of footpaths across the city be submitted to the next meeting.

4.
DEVELOPMENT SERVICES DIRECTORATE REVIEW 2000/2001 SERVICE PLAN
The Director of Development Services submitted a report which provided a review of the 2000/2001 Development Services Directorate Service Plan.  Appended to the report were the achievements against the Directorate's service objectives for 2000/2001 which were set out in the service plan.

In response to Members' questions it was commented that the claims process would be considered within a future report.

It was reported that the Development Services Directorate were now working more closely with ‘Urban Fringe’ and that the overall image of the City Council was being promoted in a positive way.  

Members commented on the need for timetables to be placed within all bus stops and requested that the Director of Development Services write to the GMPTE to find out

when this would be in place.  

In addition Members commented on the need for the removal of signage from road contractor work on the various highways within the City Council.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

5.
INFORMATION PERTAINING TO BEST VALUE PERFORMANCE INDICATOR 107. PLANNING COSTS PER HEAD OF POPULATION

The Director of Development Services submitted a report which had been requested by the Committee at its meeting on 23rd April, 2001 (Minute 106 refers) which gave further detail on the cost of planning per head of population in Salford.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

6.
ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE MONITORING OF LOCAL AGENDA 21
In response to a request from the Committee at its meeting held on 23rd April, 2001 (Minute 104 refers) Members received a presentation from Nick Lowther (Development Services Directorate) detailing arrangements for the monitoring of Local Agenda 21 in Salford, with particular regard to the following:-

· Environment Strategy.

· Corporate Environment Task Group.

· Salford Energy Strategy.

· Waste Management.

· Green Travel Plan.

· Air Pollution (Fleet Management).

· Staff Awareness.

· Best Value.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT a further report be submitted on Environment Strategy targets to the meeting of the Committee to be held in September.


At this point Councillor Lightup left the meeting and Councillor Payne took the chair.

Councillor Payne - in the Chair.

7.
REFUSE COLLECTION REVIEW - RECONCILIATION TO BEST VALUE
The Chief Executive submitted a report which gave details of the Refuse Collection Review which was reported to Cabinet on 31st October, 2000, and had now been reconciled to best value.

The four C assessments had been carried out in accordance with the Council's Best Value Manual which indicated that the review should result in significant service improvements, in terms of both quality and costs and that the overall requirements of Best Value should be met.

The service was, however, very closely linked to recycling and it was not yet clear how the authority would achieve the Government's recycling targets and what implications this might have for the revised refuse collection service.  This area remained a significant concern.  The final report would need to consider how the issue of recycling would be addressed and resolved.

Members emphasised the importance of internal recycling, the arrangements for which have not been fully explained.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

At this point Councillor Payne left the meeting and Councillor Judge took over as Chairman.

Councillor Judge - in the Chair.

8.
BEST VALUE REVIEWS - PROGRESS REPORT ON ASSET MANAGEMENT/ OFFICE ACCOMMODATION
The Chief Executive submitted a report which (a) detailed the background to the Best Value - Asset Management/Property Review and (b) requested nominations to fill vacancies on the Best Value - Asset Management/Property Review Panel.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT Councillors B.P. Murphy and Judge be appointed to serve on the Best Value - Asset Management/Property Review Panel.

http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/ESCM/ESCM180601.DOC

